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Manufacture Discontinue Notice 
Certain Line & Trunk Cards 

Manufacture Discontinue Notice 
Last Time Order Date: February 27, 2006 
Last Time Ship Date:  February 28, 2006 
Manufacture Discontinue (MD) Date: February 28, 2006 

 
Introduction 
Samsung Telecommunications America would like to inform Authorized Dealers and 
Distributors of the Discontinuation of a number of line and trunk interface cards, including the 8-
port Digital Line Interface (8DLI) and 4-port Single Line Interface (4SLI) line cards.  Specific 
details of which part numbers are being discontinued are described in the table on the next page.  
Samsung strives to provide customers with affordable and powerful communications systems.  
Numerous system and software enhancements and the availability of newer cards such as the 16-
port Digital Line Interface (16DLI) and the 8-port Single Line Interface (8SLI) cards on current 
platforms has drastically reduced the market for the older line and trunk cards.  Samsung’s 
commitment to reduce lead emissions in manufacturing in compliance with federal guidelines is 
further reason for this action. 
 
 
Definition 
Manufacture Discontinue Definition – This notice serves as formal communication of 
Samsung Telecommunications America’s intent to Manufacture Discontinue (MD) the 
product(s) noted.  Should inventories of these products be available after the Manufacture 
Discontinue date, customer orders will be fulfilled until those inventories have been 
exhausted.  The MD of these products should not be interpreted as the discontinuance of any 
Samsung Telecommunications America agreements to support the existing population of product 
in the field.  Technical Support, Parts and Services to existing installed product will continue to 
be provided for two years from the MD date. 
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Manufacture Discontinued Products 
The following components have been discontinued. 

Discontinued Product 
Description Material Code 

Replacement 
Product Description 

(If applicable) 
Replacement 
Material Code 

DCS DLI KP40D-B8D/XAR   

DCS SLI KP40D-B4S/XAR   

DCS TRK B1 KP40D-B4T2/XAR   

DCS DID KP40D-BDI/XAR   

DCS E&M KP40D-BEM/XAR   

DCS GTRK KP40D-BLG/XAR   

S3TRK KP70D-B3T/XAR   
 
 
Related Product and Sales & Marketing Bulletins (if applicable)  
For a list of any related sales and marketing bulletins, please visit the Communications Sales & 
Marketing Download area of the Samsung GSBN web site. 
 
Dealer Actions 
Samsung Authorized Dealers should prepare themselves for the manufacture discontinue of these 
products in the following manner: 

• Standardize on the updated and more capable iDCS 500 cards (16 DLI, 16 SLI, 16 MW 
SLI), and trunk cards (TRK C1, TE/PRI) for new customers. 

• Purchase spares of the listed cards while supplies last 
• Implement a support plan for the installed base of systems with affected line and trunk 

cards. 
• Upgrade affected systems to one of Samsung’s IP-Enabled system platforms as 

opportunities as arise. 
 
 
If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact your Regional Sales Manager, 
your Customer Service Representative at the number provided below, or via email at 
BCS.Sales@samsung.com. 

 Richardson, TX  75082 
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